
 

           t: 0121 705 5100    www.solihull.tgacademy.org.uk    office@solihull.tgacademy.org.uk  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

9 March 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Thank you for your understanding today. Making decisions on snow days is always challenging.  
 
The assumption should always be that the site will be open.  My intention is always to keep the site open 
whenever possible to maintain consistency for students.  
 
In preparation for tomorrow, the site staff are currently clearing paths and playgrounds and we have an 
industrial gritting service booked for an overnight visit (as they did last night).  The forecast is currently for heavy 
rain for the remainder of today and then heavy snow from 5am.  
 
Leaders will aim to arrive on site for 7am tomorrow and make decisions about the day ahead. If there is a school 
closure, you will be notified before 8am by email and on the school website.  
 
If, like today, we need to close early or partway through the day, you will be notified by email and on the school 
website.  Where this is the case, we will liaise with local schools and the bus companies and there will always be 
supervision on site until the end of the day for those that require it.  
 
If we are open tomorrow, please ensure that your child/ren wears suitable footwear. Students will not be 
sanctioned for wearing non-standard shoes.  
 
Although most of the students conducted themselves well today, there were two incidents where students 
maliciously targeted members of the school community with the dangerous throwing of snowballs.  Please take 
some time this evening to talk to your child/ren about acting responsibly and with kindness towards others.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs C Smith 
Principal 
 


